
Press Release: EASO and Italy sign new
Operating Plan

EASO enhances support to Italian asylum system

The European Asylum Support Office (EASO) and the Italian authorities have
signed a new Operating Plan which will see the Agency expand its support in
the country in 2018.

The 2018 Operating Plan was signed by the Executive Director of EASO, José
Carreira, on behalf of the Agency, and the Head of the Department of Public
Security, Franco Gabrielli, the Head of the Department of Civil Liberties and
Immigration, Gerarda Maria Pantalone, and the Ombudsperson of Children and
Adolescents, Filomena Albano, on behalf of Italy.

EASO has been increasingly active in Italy since 2013 and deploys over 200
staff throughout the country in order to provide support to the Italian
authorities. The 2018 Operating Plan will add a new dimension to EASO’s
activities by mandating the Agency to have an enhanced role in supporting
with the handling of registration of applications for international
protection, including through the preparation of files in the National Asylum
procedure. This measure aims at relieving some of the pressures on the
Italian Asylum System.

Welcoming the new agreement, Mr. Carreira stated: “EASO’s cooperation with
the Italian authorities over the past four years has been nothing short of
excellent. The 2018 Operating Plan, which gives EASO the opportunity to
further-increase our assistance, is a testament to the mutual trust and good-
faith which exists between the Agency and our Italian colleagues. As with
previous years, EASO will spare no resource in ensuring that we deliver on
all the mandated measures and therefore provide tangible support to the
Italian asylum and reception system.”

In addition to the new measures, EASO will continue to sustain the
operational and technical assistance it has been providing in 2017. This
includes support with information-dissemination and registrations of
potential applicants; support with processing Dublin cases; strengthening
reception capacity, especially with regard to unaccompanied minors; support
in the professional development of the staff of the Department of Civil
Liberties and Immigration, within the Italian Ministry of Interior, as well
as in activities in the field of COI; and support to the Italian Ombudsperson
for Children and Adolescents in implementing protection measures for
unaccompanied minors. 

On 22 November 2017, EASO and the Italian Government signed a Hosting
Arrangement establishing the legal modalities through which the Agency’s
presence in Italy were formalised. Facilitated by this Arrangement, and in
order to ensure the proper implementation of the 2018 Operating Plan, EASO
will sustain the deployment of the experts and cultural mediators to Italy
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and provide the necessary material, technical and operational support. 
 

Any further information may be obtained from the European Asylum Support
Office on the following email address: press@easo.europa.eu 
 


